
Minutes of the Cemetery Trustees 
 

Location of Meeting: Boscawen Municipal Facility 

116 North Main Street 

Boscawen, N.H. 03303  

 

Present at Meeting:  Rhoda Hardy, Cemetery Trustee Chair 

Beverly Lacoy, Cemetery Trustee 

Lauren Hargrave, Cemetery Trustee Secretary 

 

The regular meeting of the Cemetery Trustees was called to order at the Boscawen 
Municipal Facility, 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, N.H. on August 17, 2022, at 9:00 
a.m. 

Old Business: 

1. Pine Grove Cemetery Plot Owners: the Pine Grove Cemetery Excel List continues 
to be reviewed by the Trustees. 

2. Lauren Hargrave, Secretary presented a draft letter to the Trustees to be inserted 
into Newsvine once it is up and running again. The letter will ask for help from the 
public finding responsible parties who own lots in Boscawen and if they can 
produce a copy of their deed. 

New Business: 

1. Cemetery Trustee File Cabinet at the Town Office was opened and reviewed. For 
content and possible location of Deeds.  

2. Reviewed some Deeds which were located and established file folders for 
cemetery deeds which were placed in the Cemetery Trustee File Cabinet at the 
Town Office. 

Meeting Closed 

Next Meeting: The next regular meeting of the Cemetery Trustees will be held at the 
Boscawen Municipal Facility, 116 North Main Street, Boscawen, N.H. on Wednesday, 
September 29, 2022, at 9:00 a.m. 

Minutes submitted by:   Lauren Hargrave, Cemetery Trustee Secretary  


